


brought up to speed with Title IX and renovations by adding a restroom facility. 
Renderings will be brought to the next meeting along with a greater overview of 
the construction project, so the Foundation Board can vote on the allocation at the 
next meeting.  

2. Allocation of $7,500 from General Endowment to Student Health Center: 
The Executive Committee voted to allocate $7,500 from the General Endowment 
to the Student Health Center following their presentation and the last Board 
Meeting. The Foundation is also assisting the Student Health Center in acquiring 
grants for further funding. 

 
E. Orange County Children’s Book Festival: Rena Quinonez and Doug Bennett spoke on 

the success of the Orange County Children’s Book Festival. 
1. Review of Income and Expenses: A Financial Statement was emailed out to the 

Board and given the resources and staff needed to establish the Orange County 
Children’s Book Festival hosted by OCC, the Festival netted a loss of $28,000 
mostly due to a lack of sponsorships and the cost of $24,000 for an advisor to 
attain those sponsorships. As the event was fully staffed, there were no issues that 
could not be covered at the festival and all vendors and authors walked away with 
a positive outlook of OCC’s management of the event. The OC Children’s Book 
Festival was originally hosted by the non-profit company Timeless Learning who 
Doug is requesting funds from that were acquired from previous Book Festival 





1. WaveRunner Drawing: Raffle tickets are being sold to win a WaveRunner 
donated to the OCC Foundation to fundraise for a 75th Anniversary Scholarship. 
The drawing will be held on Giving Tuesday. 

2. Giving Tuesday – November 28: Several departments and clubs on campus as 
well as donors off campus are getting ready for Giving Tuesday. The annual event 
generates a lot of interest with matching opportunities. The Foundation has sent 
out reminders via email to engage donors. 

3. Speech & Debate Eteams – November 30: Eteams fundraising for the Speech & 
Debate Team launches on November 30th. Since the 1st of July, Eteams has raised 
over 121,000 with 13 different campaigns and 928 individual gifts averaging $115 
a gift and the largest gift being $5,000. Rena has helped setup the video and 
mailing list for the Speech & Debate Eteam with the help of Kat Carroll. Doug 
presented the video and closed the meeting by thanking Christina Amaral who 
helped facilitate a donation of $43,800 with an emeritus of OCC. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:33pm 
 
Future Meetings & Events:  

 Saturday, December 9, 7:30 pm, Moore Theatre – “El Mesias” Handel’s 
“Messiah” in Spanish, OCC Orchestra & Chamber Singers – Sponsored by 
Northgate Gonzalez Market 

 Thursday, January 25, 5:30pm, Foundation Board Meeting, Location TBA 
 


